
VILLAGE OF BARRINGTON HILLS 

PLAN COMMISSION 

AGENDA 	FEBRUARY 10 1975 8:00 P.11. 

1. Imutes of January 13, 1975 

2. Barrington Hills Plan 

3. Equines 

4. Such other business as may properly come before 

the commission. 



VILLAGE  OF BARRINGTON HILLS 

PLAN COL MISSION 

Minutes of February 10, 1975 

present:  
Cassell 
Galloway 
Klein 
Mos610 
Schultz 
Younger 

absent: 	guests:  
Alberts r MacDougal 
Lockett Walker 
Sirotek Wrska 

Logan 
Hunkler 
Revenaugh 

Hamill 
ahite 
Garre 
Crouch 
Haney 
Brandt 

Hansen 

The meeting was called to order at Countryside School 

at 8:03 P,M. The minutes of January 13, 1975 were approved as read. 

The guests introduced themselves and most were horse owners. 

A possible stable ordinance was discussed. Mrs. Lyons letter of 

1-10-75 to Trustee Hansen was read. There followed discussion on 

these questions: Should there be a limit of one horse per 40,000 

sq. feet? Does acreage not used as pasture count? Should drainage 

be covered? ahat about contamination of water and streams? Should 

adequate shelter be covered? 

Because of numerous complaints this problem has now come 

before the Plan Commission At the request of the village trustees. 

Self-policing action amongst the horseowners has not come about. 

There was interest about comparable ordinances on the East coast. 

Some local objections were- boarding by non-residents, over-

crowding and polluting. 

A guest indicated he has four horses on approximately 

three acres (pasture and barn). Should residents of Barrington 

Hills be allowed to board horses? Another guest stated that a 

notification of violation should be made. Also that some stables 

can maintain 5 or 7 horses quite adequately, some not. 

Trustee Hansen had six complaints last week. These were: 
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boarding horses for profit and pollution (12 horses on 5 acres 

with excessive manure next to a lake). 

The possible ordinance was fully discussed. Those 

present were requested to make suggestions for a stable ordinance. 

Trustee Hansen discussed Barrington Hills Plan that 

was previously adopted. The Plan was adopted at the same time 

as the Sub-division Ordinance. Mr. Schultz had preliminary 

discussions with Barton-Ashman in retard to costs, etc. 

Member Galloway discussed an article that appeared in 

the all Street Journal in regard to a village Plan. It was 

suggested that our real protection is B.A.C.O.G. 

Meeting adjourned at 9:29P.M. 

Respectfully submitted, 
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